



November 23, 2020

Dear MECR Students, Staff and Board,

I hope you and yours are all doing well.

Part of our responsibility as a program that receives government funds through Title IV is to distribute an Annual Security Report. This report shows what crimes have been committed at MECR so that students are aware and can make informed choices about their safety. Four summers ago, a student's bike was stolen from MECR. Another bike theft occurred in June of 2020 in the parking lot of our building. We do not have a full report yet, but we think it was from someone who had entered one of the other businesses in our building. This crime is not on our attached chart of crimes as that only includes years 2017 – 2019 and only crimes that involve MECR. Aside from these bike thefts, I am happy to report that zero crimes have been committed at MECR in the past 3 years and actually for as long as we have been in the building at 4745 Walnut Street. In the 4700 block where MECR resides there have been 6 crimes in 2019 that the police know about: 4 larceny/theft and 2 motor vehicle theft. We are not required to report on the 4700 block, but I thought I'd add that to this report as it gives a bigger picture and confirms the belief that we work and study and learn in a generally safe neighborhood. We did have one other incident in the summer of 2017 when a student was walking on Boulder Creek Path near MECR and was grabbed inappropriately. We reported the incident to the Boulder police and they responded by patrolling the Boulder Creek Path by bike near where the incident occurred.

For the full report, please go to our website at <a href="www.mecr.edu">www.mecr.edu</a> and see the "Other Policies" link at the bottom of any page on the website. I have also attached information on the Jeanne Clery Act and our actual Crime Report to this email.

If you have any questions at all about this report please don't hesitate to respond to this email or call me at 303-494-3002. I am happy to help.

My very best to all of you,

Susan

Susan Buss Roth Financial Director

**MECR**